

JAN 3 0 2014

AR70769

His Worship Chris Warwick Mayor, Town of Hanna PO Box 430 Hanna AB TOJ 1P0

Dear Mayor Warwick,

Thank you for your partnership's application for a grant under the Regional Collaboration component of the 2013/14 Regional Collaboration Program (RCP). I am pleased to inform you that the Town of Hanna has been approved for a grant of \$249,000 in support of your project: Eastern Alberta Trade Corridor Investment Attraction Initiative.

The conditional grant agreement will be mailed shortly to your chief administrative officer to obtain the appropriate signatures.

For any project that may merit enhanced public recognition, please contact Municipal Affairs Communications, toll-free at 310-0000, then 780-427-8862, or at rcp.grants@gov.ab.ca, to discuss specific communication activities to highlight the project, as outlined in the RCP guidelines.

I would like to recognize Genia Leskiw, MLA, Bonnyville-Cold Lake, for her continued support for this program.

I congratulate the partnership on initiating this project, and I wish you every success in your efforts.

Singerely

Ken Hughes Minister of Municipal Affairs

cc: Genia Leskiw, MLA, Bonnyville-Cold Lake Reeve Steve Upham, County of St. Paul

Kim Neill, Chief Administrative Officer, Town of Hanna

Sheila Kitz, Chief Administrative Officer, County of St. Paul